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Heritage Road Layover Start of Construction 

 

Metrolinx is bringing faster, more frequent service to the Kitchener Line. Construction is now 
underway on projects that will make way for improvements to rail infrastructure along the line.  
This includes the Heritage Road Layover (train storage), a vital project supporting GO Expansion 
on the Kitchener Line. Once complete, the facility will provide storage for three 12-car GO trains, 
allowing for longer trains during peak periods. This will increase seat capacity and accommodate 
future ridership growth.  
 

WHAT IS HAPPENING? 
 
In April 2025 crews will mobilize at the project site to prepare for the construction of a new train 
storage area. The work involves: 

• Installation of storm sewers, a watermain, concrete surfacing and asphalt paving 

• Construction and erection of a crew/staff building, a waste disposal building, an electrical 

sub-station and associated electrical components and yard lighting 
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WHAT DOES THIS MEANS FOR YOU? 
 

• Most work will be completed between Monday to Friday from 7 a.m. and 5 p.m. Daytime 
weekend work may also be required. 

• Residents may experience some noise and vibration from the project site 

• Noise and vibration monitors will be in place at the work site to measure overall impact 
• Approximately 30 trees will be removed from the rail corridor to accommodate the 

construction.  

• Ongoing lane restrictions are expected on Winston Churchill Boulevard throughout the 
project. Lane restrictions will be communicated in advance and traffic will be managed by a 
flag person.  

• Streets will be regularly watered and swept to control dust and debris.  

• Traffic Delays are expected. Remember to reduce your speed when approaching lane 
reductions.  

• Residents and Businesses near work site can expect to hear noise caused by trucks, 
excavators, backhoes, and other construction equipment related to this work. 

• Heavy truck haul routes (along Mayfield Rd, Mississauga Rd, Bovaird Drive and Winston 
Churchill Blvd) may increase traffic congestion. 

 
To receive updates about future Metrolinx projects and services in your area, sign up for the E-
newsletter at metrolinx.com/en/subscribe-to-emails
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